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A deacon is a person who has had a strong and important role in our community, as Carolyn does. At the church, she has led worship; she has preached; she has served as a chalice bearer and as a reader; she has done many special things at services, such as assisting with the distribution of ashes on Ash Wednesday; she has spoken at funerals. Others may do these things if they feel called to do them, some things take special licensing, which Carolyn has sought and earned. These are liturgical duties.

As a deacon, Carolyn will be the one to set up the altar for Communion, assisted by the acolytes; she will proclaim (read aloud) the Gospel in the church service; she may take a second paten (bread plate) to serve at Communion. There are times during the Church year when a deacon does special prayers, if one is available. Some deacons preach as part of a 'preaching schedule'.

A deacon also serves our church community with pastoral care...such as taking communion to people who are hospitalized or homebound. Carolyn has gone to people in emergency situations at the hospital, as they wait for a priest to come and join them, too. She will be able to conduct an abbreviated funeral service; she will be able to baptize in the church; many deacons become licensed with the county to be able to perform weddings. Deacons do not bless, so people are blessed by a priest for each of these situations, often at a separate time.

One of the most important aspects of the service of a deacon, is to be an 'icon of service' to the civic community at large, as well as in the church. We know that Carolyn has been fulfilling this role for a very long time; as a deacon, the focus of her service to God's people is seen through the light of the Gospel. The deacon's collar when she wears it, her title, and a special diaconal cross are some of the ways in which people are reminded that she is a Christian, a follower of the Way, a disciple of Jesus Christ, and that she serves in his Holy Name.  
(continued on calendar back)
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What's New?  What's Next?

The Diocese's Newest Deacon

Carolyn Garwood 

Our own Carolyn Garwood--will be ordained on June 1. Carolyn has always been a gift to us all...a gift whom the people of St. Paul's now get to share with the world.

We've been 'in on' Carolyn's formation as a Christian, and for the past few years, as a deacon. But as often happens with important things, we are left with questions. Today's big questions may include: 'Why does someone become a deacon?' 'What does a deacon do?' 'How will Carolyn and St. Paul's be different after June 1?' The answers to these questions help understand what a deacon is and does, as we welcome Carolyn into her new role in the church...

Why is Carolyn becoming a deacon?    

Carolyn is answering a call from God to serve God's People as a Deacon. Carolyn can tell us in her own words how this call came to her. I intend to invite her to tell us about her call to become a deacon in a What's New? What's Next? session on Sunday May 5. Get what you want to drink and eat at coffee hour, and bring it to the Nave. Carolyn will tell us about her 'Road to the Diaconate' experiences. Questions will be welcome.

How will Carolyn become a deacon?

Carolyn has been studying to become a deacon, this time for two years, at the Bishop Kemper School for Ministry, or 'BKSM'. Carolyn also studied at the former Kansas School for Ministry and earned her diploma there. Carolyn will graduate from BKSM on Saturday, May 11, at Grace Cathedral in Topeka. We are all invited to attend. 

On Saturday, June 1, Bishop Bascom will ordain Carolyn and two others to 'The Order of Deacons' during a service at Grace Cathedral. Carolyn will be 'vested' at that ceremony... dressed in a white robe (an alb) and a red deacon's stole. We are all invited to be at this service and luncheon.
What will Carolyn do as a deacon?
Carolyn will still be Carolyn. That is the first very good piece of news! It is said that a deacon is a deacon long before ordination. This is true of Carolyn. 

MAY 2019
DATE
TIME/SERVICE
ACOLYTES
GREETERS
E.MINISTERS
ALTAR GUILD

5/05
10 AM
Candace
D.Griggs
W.Link®
K.Fry
Easter 3
Holy Eucharist
Ronda

J.Bloomfield©
S.Fry




J.Hixon®

COFFEE HOSTS:  Donna Long

STEWARDS:  Jim Beck & Donna Long  


     Joan Randle

Sunday School:  Stuart Griffiths
_____________________________________________________________________________________
5/12
10 AM
Allison
A.Adams
G.Beck®
J.Randle
Easter 4
Holy Eucharist
Stan

C.Brown© 
R.Lloyd

     


S.Medina®

COFFEE HOSTS:  Stan & Kim Fry
STEWARDS:  Jim Beck & Donna Long


Sunday School:  Kim Fry & Ronda Lloyd
______________________________________________________________________________________
5/19
10 AM
Lanie
R.R. Adams
D.Long®
C.Garwood
Easter 5
Holy Eucharist
Stan

G.Griffiths©
G.Ruthstrom




A.Ralph®
COFFEE HOSTS:  Wayne & Dee Link
STEWARDS:  Jim Beck & Donna Long



Sunday School:  Blair Bloomfield

5/26
            10 AM
                Jacob
               G.Ruthstrom
C.Garwood®
B.Easterberg

Easter 6
            Holy Eucharist
 Ronda



D.Griggs©
A.Tholstrup









D.Link®

COFFEE HOSTS:  Bob & Vicky Mall

STEWARDS:  Jim Beck & Donna Long

                          



Sunday School:  Donna Long
You are always welcome at our worship services.  May God bless you and strengthen you inwardly to meet the challenges of the week ahead.
EVENTS FOR MAY:
Sunday, May 5th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.
Saturday, May 11th:  Bishop Kemper School of Ministry commencement; 10:30 AM.  Grace Cathedral, Topeka.
Sunday, May 12th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.  
Wednesday, May 15th:  Mobile Food Pantry at Shopko parking lot at Noon.

Sunday, May 19th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.

Vestry Meeting, 11:30 AM.

Wednesday, May 22nd:  Senior Commodities distribution 1-3 PM.

Thursday, May 23rd:  ECW ladies meet at Java Junkies for lunch at 11:30 AM.

Sunday, May 26th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.
Monday, May 27th:  Memorial Day.  Office closed.

Saturday, June 1st:  Carolyn Garwood’s ordination to the Sacred Order of Deacons at Grace Cathedral, Topeka, at 10:30 AM. 
We welcome Cohen David Canfield as a new member of St. Paul’s as he received the Sacrament of Baptism on Easter Sunday.  It was great to have Mother Susan participate in the Baptism and to see such a great congregation to worship on Easter.
Retaining a sense of wonder

A man who took a trip observed the majesty of the mountains, the colors of wildflowers and the magnetism of a stream where trout were swimming.  He returned home saying, “I hope I never get used to the glory of nature.”


None of us should “get used to” the goodness of God, the Good News of Christ, the inspiring music of a choir, the stories of great saints, the thoughtfulness of neighbors, the assistance of strangers and the uplifting laughter of children who haven’t lost the gift of wonder.

By the Grace of God
The Right Reverend Cathleen Chittenden Bascom

Bishop of the Episcopal Diocese of Kansas

Will ordain

John Thomas Bullock

Carolyn Sue Garwood

Ashley Lauren Mather

To the Sacred Order of Deacons

In Christ’s One Holy Catholic
And Apostolic Church

At half past ten o’clock in the morning

Saturday, the first of June

In the year of our Lord two thousand nineteen

Grace Episcopal Cathedral

701 Southwest Eighth Avenue

Topeka, Kansas

Your prayers and presence are requested.

When a house is a home


A house is a home when it is infused with love, when there is acceptance that never wavers, and where there is always food for the mind, for the spirit, for the body and for those in need.  Is your abode a house or a home?

Memorial Day


Over the years, Memorial Day has become a big holiday weekend.  It’s now the unofficial start of summer, rather than a day of tribute to the departed it was originally meant to be.


Even if we plan fun events for Memorial Day weekend, it’s important to stop long enough to bow our heads and pay respect to our departed loved ones—especially those who fell in battle while helping preserve America’s liberties.  Let us take time to make the pilgrimage to various cemeteries and pause long enough to say, “Thank you, Father, for these special lives.”
Carolyn has long been known in the community of Clay County as a person who serves the People without asking for anything in return. She spends her time, her money, her very self in service to others. When she and I take names and information as we move along the double line of cars at the Shopko 'Mobile Food Pantry', Carolyn cannot keep up with me, because everyone wants to talk with her...they know her for the compassionate and caring person she is. They chat a bit with me; they tell Carolyn what's right and wrong in their lives, they seek her out as the listening heart of Christ.

At St. Paul's, if we need something done, Carolyn is often one who is on the crew...not the only one, but someone we know we can trust to help us get the altar set up, to find those markers we need, to call the right person to help with a project, to help get the toilet unstopped. She is one of the angels whom we count on.

When will Carolyn begin serving in her new role at St. Paul's?

We will find out soon what Carolyn's schedule will be during her first year after ordination on June 1. Bishop Bascom will decide where Carolyn will serve during this final year of formation. Some deacons go back to their home parish to continue formation with their home community. Some divide their time between two parishes; some of you will remember in 2013 when Rex Matney came to St. Paul's two Sundays per month, but stayed in Junction City otherwise as he finished his formation and training. As soon as she knows her 'assignment', Carolyn will let us know. I'm sure she will be able to serve at St. Paul's for at least one or two Sundays soon after ordination, so we can experience the JOY at having her serving God by serving God's People at St. Paul's, the very people who raised her up, who agreed with her that she does indeed have a call to be a deacon, who know that she is to us an icon--through Carolyn, we see God's love in action, brought to God's People through the light of the Gospel, and we will be inspired to serve with her in Jesus' Holy Name. Amen.

Upcoming 2019 Women’s Summit

All women of the Diocese of Kansas are invited to save the date for The Sacred Art of Listening to held Friday & Saturday, May 3-4, at Grace Cathedral, Topeka.

Featuring keynote speaker, Kay Lindahl, who teaches that listening is a creative force that transforms relationships.  She will help us explore a spiritual approach to deep listening that invites us to learn and practice skills of silence, reflection and presence.  There are information pamphlets on the first table in the parish hall.
